THE SHEDALS

Church Planters to Eastern Pennsylvania

We Praise the Lord for...

- The birth of our son, Matthew
- Rebekah and Matthew's good health after the delivery
- The many meals our church family provided for us
- Another Baptism
- Sheriff Groody's participation in Law Enforcement Sunday
- A visitation partner
- The 3rd anniversary of Amazing Grace Baptist Church

Please Pray for...

- Our family as we adjust to a new baby in the home
- The Young Single's ministry
- Eric Rice's testimony on November 12th
- Pie & Praise service on November 19th
- Christmas Evangelistic services with Evangelist Ken Lynch on December 10-13



Dear Praying Friends,

Praise be to God for the birth of our son, Matthew David Shedal. Matthew was born at 8:45 am, October 20th. Rebekah and Matthew are both doing very well and our family is happily adjusting to a new baby in the home. Daniel has already stepped up to help in various ways. He especially loves holding his little brother. For those who love details, Matthew was 9 pounds 7 ounces and 21 inches long at birth. For ourselves, we are thankful that Matthew is a healthy baby with a healthy heart.

We praise the Lord for close family members and generous church members. Both of our parents have helped in various ways since Matthew's birth. As well, several church members are graciously providing meals for these first few weeks. These blessings are very encouraging. Praise the Lord.

In regards to ministry, the month of August had some exciting outreaches. The lady who got saved in July was baptized on August 20th. Several of her unsaved family members were in



Matthew at Birth

A Blessing

Most of the time, I do door-to-door visitation alone. It is one of the difficulties of church planting. I had prayed for the Lord to provide someone who could go with me on a regular basis. The Lord answered that prayer earlier this year.

Last month in this section, I wrote about an elderly man who joined AGBC earlier this year. He also asked about doing outreach together. I explained that I go out alone every week. He asked if he could go with me. We now go out together every Thursday afternoon.

The Lord has blessed us with many good conversations and witnessing opportunities. I appreciate Brother Carl's fervor, urging people to receive Jesus as their Savior. Praise the Lord for answered prayer.

attendance including her husband. Please pray for his salvation. Brother Mike Grady from Bucks County, PA, shared a testimony at our final singspiration. Several visitors were there to join in the singing and hear Brother Grady's gospel challenge. Finally, we were able to make a good positive impression on the county Sheriff, who participated in our Law Enforcement Sunday.

I am especially burdened for the young people in our midst. Some of them are interested in the things of God while others are not. Brother Eric Rice will be speaking to the young people on the subject of video games and their impact on our spiritual lives on November 12th.

We are holding Christmas themed Evangelistic services with Evangelist Ken Lynch on December 10th-13th. Evangelist Lynch is a talented musician and preacher who specifically ministers to small churches. He plays the musical glasses (crystal glasses filled with water to make music). We hope that some of you as well as several visitors join us for these services. Thank you all for you continued support of our ministry.

In Christ, Adam, Rebekah, Daniel, and Matthew Shedal



Daniel holding Matthew for the first time.